
Kenosha County is currently reconstructing the 
intersection of Highway Y (22nd Avenue) and Highway 
A (Seventh Street) in the Village of Somers. 

The intersection is being converted from a 4-way stop 
into a single-lane roundabout.

Work is now substantially complete, although 
temporary lighting will be in place until permanent 
equipment becomes available from the manufacturer.

Project Construction Period:
March 2023 through

August 2023

What’s new: The 
newly constructed 
roundabout is open to 
traffic as of Friday, 
June 30.

What’s next: Periodic 
full or partial closures 
of the intersection will 
be needed in the 
coming weeks and 
again later in the 
summer to 
accommodate utility 
work and installation 
of permanent lighting.

The public will be 
notified in advance of 
these closures, which 
may necessitate use 
of the original detour 
routes.

If you have any questions about 
the project during construction, 
you may contact Project Manager 
Doug Coeur by phone at (262) 
653-1859, or by email at
Douglas.Coeur@kenoshacounty.org
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County Project Contact:

Doug Coeur
Civil Engineer
Phone (262) 653-1859
Douglas.Coeur@kenoshacounty.org

The project team thanks you for your patience and  
cooperation throughout this project!

Find us on Facebook at:  
Kenosha County 
Government

Find us online at:  
www.kenoshacounty.org
/highways
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